
  
Gathering:                           Communion: 
      Be Thou My Vision 397                           Blest are They 629  
                                                                            Taste and See 344 
Psalm:   90                                                     The Cry of the Poor 620 
       In every age, O Lord, you have been our refuge. 
Preparation:                                         Sending Forth: 
      The Summons 384                                   We Are The Light 597 

                           

   Mass Today—125                      Offertory Helpers– Last Names   A—H 
Weekend Masses—Saturday—5pm & Sunday—9am & 10:45am 

Weekday Masses—Monday—Friday—8:15am 
Sunday Youth Mass—6pm—Oct 14, Oct 21 

 
PARISH CONTACTS 

Pastor—Father Donald Staib,—919-387-3648, donfs22@aol.com 
Deacon—Joseph LaPierre, 919 -219-5217,  deaconjoe1931@gmail.com 

School Principal—Bob Cadran, 919-657-4800 ext. 7294, bcadran@stmm.me 
Parish Office—Deb Prewitt,919-657-4800 ext. 7281, prewitt@stmm.net  

Parish Bookkeeper—Ann Cadran, 919-657-4800 ext. 7282, acadran@stmm.net 

  

ReflectioReflection n    

 

In some strange sense, we are more whole when we are incomplete.  The individual who has everything is in  some ways a poor 
person; the ‘rich’ will never know what it feels like to yearn, to hope, to nourish the soul with the dream of something better, to receive 
with gratitude something they already possess   
 
As the young man in today’s Gospel cannot understand, there is wholeness to those who can give their time, money, and strength to 
others and not feel diminished in doing so.  There is a wholeness to those who can accept their limitations, who learn that they are 
strong enough to go through a tragedy and survive, who can lose something or someone and still feel complete.   

 

 

 

 

28th Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 

October 14, 2018 



                                             
 

   

   
    IIIIIIIIMPORTANTMPORTANTMPORTANTMPORTANTMPORTANTMPORTANTMPORTANTMPORTANT    

PPPPARISHARISHARISHARISH    DDDDATESATESATESATES    

Mass Intentions 
 
 

Oct 13—5pm—Joe & Agnes Baker—John Baker 
Oct 14—9am—Parishioners of StMM 

Oct 14—10:45am—Stephen Carr—Kennedy Family 
  Oct 15—8:15am—John Arthur Maroni—Canning Family 

Oct 18—8:15am—R. Patrick Fahey—Callus Family 
Oct 19—8:15am—Kylo Balan—Reyes  Family 

 
For Mass Intentions/Mass Cards—Call the Parish Office 

 
 

****************************************** 
 FINANCIAL MATTERS 

 
OUR GIVING PATTERNS 

For the year 2017 here are the giving patterns of our parish per week 
The numbers  include Offertory and Gifts for the New Church 

 
        115 gave $75 or over per week          105 gave $50—$74 
        244 gave $25—$49                         427 gave $10—$24 
        205 gave $5—$9                            247 gave $1—$4 
        122 gave less than $1                       368 have no record of giving 
 
 
The  2017-2018 Financial Report is now available on the Church website  
at www.stmm.church/annual_report_2018_to_parish.pdf. 
 
 

 

     
October 
        13—Welcome Dinner—6pm—Dining Hall 
        13—14 Ministry Fair—after Masses in Narthex 
        14—KofC Pancake Breakfast—Dining Hall 
        14—Youth Mass—6pm 
        15—Catholic Senior Organization—9:30am—Church Room 1 
        15—RCIA—7:30pm—Church Room 4 
        21—2nd Collection—World Mission Sunday 
        21—Youth Mass—6pm 
Deadline for Bulletin submission is the Wednesday Morning prior to 
the weekend of publication (Send bulletin requests to info@stmm.net)  

******************************************* 
SACRAMENTS  

BAPTISMS – See the Guidelines on the Website – then email the Pastor.  
First time parents must attend a baptism class [a good time is during the 9 
months prior to birth.]  Baptisms are usually, not always, at 10am on Satur-
days or at weekend Masses. 
 
CONFESSIONS – Always check the Pastor’s Paragraph in the weekly Bulle-
tin or our E-News mailed on Fridays.  Confessions are usually, but not every 
week, at 10:30am on Saturdays in the Church. 

  
WEDDINGS – See the Guidelines on the Website – then email the Pastor. 

 

                                PPPPASTORASTORASTORASTOR’’’’SSSS    PPPPARAGRAPHARAGRAPHARAGRAPHARAGRAPH 

 
My Dear Friends, 
 
In recent months our Parish Council has discussed the issue of Stewardship in our parish.  I am grateful 
for all the efforts and plans they have made.  We downsized some of the ways to bring this issue to our  
parish because it may not be the best of times to emphasize money. 
 
But we did keep some of the plans.  In the pew rack today is a purple pamphlet we invite you to take home for a daily meditation.  
Also there will be handed out with the bulletin a brochure.  At the bottom of this page is a note where you can find our annual  
Financial Report. 
 
I am grateful for all the efforts of our Parish Council and Finance Council and I also thank all those who support our Ministries at St 
Mary Magdalene.   
 
CONFESSIONS: There will be Confessions on Saturday October 13 at 10:30, but not on October 20.  [A wedding will keep the pas-
tor busy on October 20] 
 
 

           Father Donald Staib 
                                                                                                                                                        
 



Catechists Still Needed for Tuesday  
We are seeking 2 additional volunteers  to assist the lead teachers in 
Grade 1 from 5p-6:15p.  Lesson plans & all materials are provided 
each week. This ministry welcomes retirees, working parents, stay at 
home parents & confirmed teens looking for service hours.  
Please contact Suzanne will@stmm.net or  
Celeste usischon@stmm.net. 
 
All Elementary Program Families 
We have opened wide the StMM doors to all our families for another 
year of faith-filled learning with our volunteer catechists. 
 
We will again be partnering with Catholic Parish Outreach in help-
ing the poor right here in Wake County communities with our monthly 
contributions of packaged toilet paper. As we all certainly are aware 
that this non-food need is always in demand in daily life. 
 
Each grade has been assigned a specific month for contributions. 
Please mark your calendars for your child/ren's month. 
Please be as generous as your means will allow and many thanks in 
advance for your generosity. 
 
October 22nd/24th/25th 
Grades PK/K/Wednesday Evening Intermediate Class 
November 12th/14th/15th 
Grade 1 
January 21st/23rd/24th 
Grade 2 
February 11th/13yh/14th 
Grade 3 
March 18th/20th/21st 
Grade 4 
April 15th/17th/18th 
Grade 5  
 
2018-2019 First Sacrament Families - Grade 2 Traditional Elemen-
tary/Wednesday Intermediate Sacrament Students/StMM School 
Grade 2 Families/Catechesis of the Good Shepherd Students-2nd 
year of Level II 
 
First Reconciliation Parent Meetings are set for Monday, Decem-
ber 3rd/4th in Church Room 3 at 10-30a-12noon OR  
7p-8:30p 
One parent is required to attend one meeting. If you attended in 2017
-2018 OR 2016-2017 you do not have to attend the meeting. You 
are, however, responsible for picking up meeting materials. 
 
2019 First Eucharist FYI  
Parents have received the 6 dates for the sacrament in May on 5/11-
5/12 & 5/17-5/18. 
First Eucharist is received at our parish liturgies...Saturday at 5p / 
Sundays at 9a & 10:45a. 
Each family picks their date. Dates are not assigned. Make your 
plans. You'll get your choice. 
Parents will give us the date at the March parent meetings. 

 

 
ALL StMM YM PROGRAMS ARE MEETING THIS SUNDAY 

10/14/18 with the following schedule: 
 EDGE (6th-8th grade) meets from 4:30pm-5:45pm  

The Way(9th-12th graders not yet confirmed) meets from 7:15pm-
8:30pm  

Apostello(11th & 12th graders already confirmed) meets from 
4:30pm-5:45pm  

 
You can find the StMM YM Calendar for the 2018-2019 school year 

at www.stmm.net under the religious education tab 
 

Registration for StMM YM programs has officially closed. Spots will now be filled on a 
case by case basis. Please contact Janine or Liz directly depending on what program 

you are wanting to register your teen. 
 

StMM Appalachia Service Project 2019: Applications for next sum-
mer’s mission trip are now available!  All youth and adults who are 
interested in going must go through the application process. Some 
basic requirements: Must be 14+ years old, active member at STMM, 
interested in service! Want an application, they are available every 
Sunday night in the lobby of the church after youth mass or you can 
contact Taylor Wray at stmmasp@gmail.com.  
 
StMM YM is looking for 'buddies' to assist with the Miracle 
League!:We need 12 buddies who are 12 years and older to help 
some very special kids play the great game of baseball! When: Sat-
urday, Nov. 3; 11:45am-2:45pm.  Where: 805 Cary Towne Blvd. in 
Cary, next to Adams Elementary How:  Email liz.sams@gmail.to 
sign up and ask for a buddy form. Buddies must be 12 years or 
older to participate. This is a wonderful service project and your 
whole family can go and cheer on these amazing kids!  
 
Youth Mass needs some help: We are in need of 2 more adults to 
help with our Setup committee for Youth Mass.  They would be part-
nered with another person and it would only take 15 minutes.  They 
would need to be at church at 5:30pm and would only be scheduled 1
-2 times a month.  Anyone interested should please contact Patty 
at patty_josz@yahoo.com. 
 
E CIRCLE is a ministry open to all HS girls who desire healthy sister-
hood in their lives. You don't have to be a member of StMM YM to 
attend. E Circle is a place for HS women where you can be yourself 
and talk about tough topics, share joys & concerns, & have some fun 
during these crazy busy HS years. E Circle is meeting at Leah Bea-
vers house on 10/23 from 7-8:30pm.  
Insta: stmm_ecircle  Twitter: STMM E-Circle. Snap: e-circle E Circle 
is led by Leah Beavers & Claire Fitzpatrick. 
 
DAWG's: Led by Danny Fitzpatrick & a team of college 
guys, DAWG's is for guys in HS who desire healthy brotherhood in 
their lives. You don't have to be a member of StMM YM to attend. 
Here you can be yourself, talk about the tough topics, share the ups 
and downs of your HS lives and of course just have some 
fun! DAWG's is scheduled to meet: 6-8:30pm.(come for all or some) 
Questions contact Danny Fitzpatrick at: dpfitzpa@gmail.com with 
questions.  Next Date for DAWG's is 10/24 in the StMM Youth Room  

Follow DAWG's on instagram: dawgs.stmm 

  

Catechetical CornerCatechetical Corner  Youth MinistryYouth Ministry  



The Next Session is Mon, Oct 15th from 7:30-8:30pm in Room 4/
Church Building. Please use the entrance behind the statue of Jonah. 
Topic:  Revelation  Scripture and Tradition:  Revealing God’s Plan; 
Handout on “T” & “t” Questions please contact Celeste at 
rcia@stmm.net. 

The CSO (Catholic Senior Organization for men and 
women 60+) meets every third Monday of the month, 
September through May.  Our next meeting will take 
place Monday, Oct 15, 9:30 – 11am, in Church meeting 
room #1.  For more information, please contact 

Miriam Moore, miriamdel79@yahoo.com, 919-387-8676 or Fran 
Hughes, gmomfran@gmail.com. 

 
HEY PARENTS!  Instead of heading to Target, head to the 
school’s Media Center after you drop your kids at faith for-
mation.  Let’s learn something new about our faith.  Let’s talk 
about news in the Church.  Let’s make new friends who are 

living the struggles of kids and work and faith.  Let’s have a good cup 
of coffee!  Our group meets during Sunday faith formation classes 
from 12 to 1:15.  When the kids are there, so are we!  Join us!  Ques-
tions?  Contact Nicole at nicolesebik@yahoo.com or Joe  
at jsebik@icloud.com. 

Safe Environment Training - Adults who wish to volun-
teer with youth at StMM are required to fill out a volunteer 
application and attend Safe Environment Training.  Our 
next session is Mon, 11/5 at 6:30pm.  The session will last 
approx. 2 hours and is for adults only as the presentation 

is not appropriate for children. Must register to attend. Email Bertha 
Smith (bsmith@stmm.net) to register and for meeting room. 

 
Children's Liturgy of the Word- Sign-ups begin soon 
and volunteers needed! Calling children ages 3 years 
to first grade to sign up for Children's Liturgy of the 
Word. This co-op ministry guides children through a por-

tion of the Mass in a prayerful, kid-centered way. We are excited to 
begin offering CLOW starting October 21st at the Sunday Masses. 
**New this year, we will need children to officially register so that we 
can communicate with parents throughout the year and to ensure we 
have the necessary parent volunteers and C Level Safe Environment 
Leaders for this ministry to flourish.** Children sign-ups will begin 
at the Ministry Fair on Oct 13/14, or contact Celeste 
Usischon usischon@stmm.net to volunteer now as a leader. 
Thank you! 

 

Health Promotion Committee is seeking your feed-

back on Health Promotion Topics.  Please stop by 

the Committee table at The Ministry Fair or feel free 

to respond to our online Google Survey  

h t t p s : / / d o c s . g o o g l e . c o m / f o r m s 

d/1CiOHCTvlDFka6pLno0yrUhk9HnkDijsyU8gKWoTKU4/edit?

usp=sharing. 

Calling all married couples to Chrysalis Marriage Enrich-
ment! With a focus on faith and fellowship, monthly meet-
ings are thoughtfully designed to help couples strengthen 
their relationships and families through Christ. To sign up or 

for more information, please email Ryan & Kelley Evenson 
at stmmchrysalis@gmail.com. Fall meeting dates are Sun, Sept 30; 
Sat, Oct 20; and Sun, Nov 18. Onsite childcare is available at our 
regular Sunday meetings for children under 10 years. RSVPs are 
kindly requested.  Looking for an opportunity to help serve our parish 
families? C-level certified adults and responsible, energetic 
youth volunteers (ages 11 years +) are needed on the Chrysalis 
Childcare Team. Volunteers lead organized activities and care for 
the children during regular monthly meetings. To volunteer, please 
contact stmmchrysalis@gmail.com. Thank you! 
  

CPO “Feed-A-Family” Food Drive collec-
tion at St. Mary Magdalene rescheduled 
for October - Due to Hurricane Florence, 

the collection for the CPO “Feed-A-Family” food drive at St. Mary 
Magdalene has been rescheduled for the weekend of October 20th & 
21st.  Please help CPO serve the less fortunate in our community by 
dropping off your CPO grocery bag or monetary donation to the CPO 
truck parked in the StMM parking lot on October 20th & 21st.  We are 
also in great need of books for preschoolers for our children’s 
clothing ministry.  If you have any questions or would like to help 
with this project, please contact Kelly Rappl at krappl@nc.rr.com or 
Kathy Barnack at kbarnack@nc.rr.com 
 
NATIONAL AWARENESS INFANT LOSS—October is National 
Pregnancy and Infant Loss Awareness Month.  When a child loses 
his parent, they are called an orphan. When a spouse loses her or 
his partner, they are called a widow or widower. When parents 
lose their child, there isn’t a word to describe them. This month 
recognizes the loss so many parents experience across the United 
States and around the world. It is also meant to inform and provide 
resources for parents who have lost children due to miscarriage, 
ectopic pregnancy, molar pregnancy, stillbirths, birth defects, 
SIDS, and other causes.   We keep all who experience tragic loss 
in our prayers. 
 

Next weekend, we will celebrate World Mission Sunday.  

Pope Francis invites the entire Church to support the 

mission dioceses in Africa, Asia, the Pacific Islands, and 

parts of Latin America and Europe, where priests, reli-

gious and lay leaders serve the world’s most vulnerable communities.  

Please keep the Pope’s missions in your prayers and be generous in 

next week’s collection.. 

Stock Donations Before Year's End? If you are considering a tax 
deductible stock donation before the end of 2018 the process is 
easy.  Go to  http://dioceseofraleigh.org/give and download the stock 
donation form. A contact person is listed on the form should you have 
questions.  All stock donations are processed through the Diocese of 
Raleigh and proceeds are forwarded to the parish. 

 
Online Giving – Give instantly via our website.  And 
don’t forget, you can go to our website, www.stmm.church , 
click on GIVING and then on DONATE TO StMM.   Direct 
your gift to a specific fund - Offertory, Debt Reduction, ASP 

Mission, In Memory or other.  Your donations are tax deductible. 

Today’s AnnouncementsToday’s Announcements 

                      RCIA RCIA  



 
 

 

 

Pray the Rosary for Life at 10:10am on the 

2nd Sunday of the month in the Chapel.  Our 

next Rosary for Life is Sunday, October 14th.  It 

is a beautiful way to start the day whether you come before Mass or 

stay after.  Prayer sheets are provided and families with children are 

welcome.  

Fetal Development of Abigail—Abigail has doubled in 

size over the last 4 weeks and is getting cramped in the 

womb.  I am about 14 inches tall now and growing really 

fast.  I don’t have as much room to do my exercises.  I 

try to stretch out, and Mom can feel me move about.  My muscle   

tone is getting much better, and my body is filling out with baby fat.  

You could hear my heartbeat if you put your ear on my mother’s tum-

my.  “Rejoice always.  Pray without ceasing.  In all circumstances 

give thanks, for this is the will of God for you in Christ Jesus”  (1 

Thessalonians 5:16-18) 

COURAGE is a prayer and fellowship group that as-
sists individuals with same-sex attractions (or SSA) to 
live chaste lives in accordance with the teachings of 

the Catholic Church. Meetings are for men and women and strict 
confidentiality is maintained. For more information 
email: courage.sacred.heart@gmail.com. Or call: (919) 289-9489 
 
EnCourage is the affiliate support group for parents, friends and fami-
ly members of loved ones with SSA. EnCourage helps members to 
focus on their own spiritual development and offers a supportive envi-
ronment to share information and guidance for maintaining healthy 
relationships with our loved ones. For more information, 
email encourage.sacred.heart@gmail.com. Or call: (984) 221-0730. 
Strict confidentiality is maintained. 
 
Project Rachel Post Abortion Healing Retreat  - If you desire heal-
ing from a past abortion, you are invited to experience the love of 
Jesus Christ at a Project Rachel weekend retreat November 9-11.  
The weekend retreat is strictly confidential for both women and men 
includes discussions, spiritual exercises, the sacrament of reconcilia-
tion, a Memorial Service and a Mass of the Resurrection.  Participa-
tion offers a beautiful opportunity to experience God’s love, for-
giveness and compassion.  For more information or to register for the 
retreat, contact Project Rachel at project.rachel@raldioc.org or call 
(919) 852-1021. The cost is $150 for lodging, meals and all retreat 
materials.  If you have a financial burden, some assistance is availa-
ble.  Registration deadline is October 26. 
 

 

 

 

 

“Children, how hard it is to enter the kingdom of God!”  

Join us on one of the next Worldwide Marriage Encounter 

weekends on Nov 9-11 in Atlantic Beach and Mar 1-3 in 

Hickory. Early sign up is recommended. For more infor-

mation visit our website at: https://NCMarriageDiscovery.org or con-

tact us at applications@NCMarriageDiscovery.org or 704-315-2144. 

 

You are invited to attend our Annual Conference with Guest Speaker 

Peter Herbeck “From A New Pentecost To An Unshakable King-

dom”  On October 20th at The Parish Center for St. Michael the 

Archangel Church in Cary 8:30am – 4:30pm.  For more information 

about this event, visit www.ccsraleigh.weebly.com.  To register, 

please email Debra@rony.com. 

Wedding Anniversary Mass - To honor the sacred vo-
cation of marriage, Bishop Luis Zarama will celebrate a 
special Wedding Anniversary Mass on Saturday, October 
20, at 10:00 a.m. at Holy Name of Jesus Cathedral in 
Raleigh. Couples who are celebrating their 25th, 50th, or 

60 years of marriage may RSVP at http://dioceseofraleigh.org/
wedding-mass-registration. Family members are welcome to attend. 
Please register by October 10 for this special Mass.  If you have any 
questions or need further assistance, please contact Roberto Cortes, 
Married Life Coordinator, at Roberto.cortes@raldioc.org or (919)821-
9735.   
 

 
Calling all Catholic Men to the Knights of Columbus  
“A Catholic Fraternal Service Organization” 
Our Knights at STMM Council 7186 have been delivering supplies for 
nearly two weeks to our brothers and sisters in the coastal areas of 
North Carolina that have been severely flooded and damaged by 
Hurricane Florence. We are now beginning to help with the clean-up. 
We could use some more helping hands. Are You Being Called?  
Please join us to help those in need. 
 
For more information to becoming a Knight: 
Visit our website: http://kofc7186.org 
Contact:  Grand Knight (Tom Blum) at gkkofc7186@gmail.com or 
our Membership Committee at MembershipKofC7186@gmail.com 
 
Calendar 
Sunday Oct 14: 2nd Sunday Breakfast  
Saturday Oct 13 - Sunday Oct 14: StMM Ministry Fair  
Saturday Oct 20 - Sunday Oct 21: CPO "Feed A Family" Fall Food  

              Drive  
Saturday Oct 27: Apex Music Festival  
Saturday Oct 27: Brookridge Assisted  Living Resident Visit 
  
 
 

Respect Life NewsRespect Life News             Diocesan NewsDiocesan News 

Knights CornerKnights Corner 



Traveling St. John Vianney Project—We are looking for 
a few more families to join our ministry. Each family takes 
turns hosting our traveling statue of St John Vianney for a 
month. He is the patron saint of priests. While you are 
hosting, display the statue in your home as a visual re-

minder to pray for our priests and an increase in vocations. This is a 
great way for families to participate in a ministry together. If you are 
interested please email Megan Brinkley m.brinkley@hotmail.com 

Are you a person 55 years of age or older and looking 
for an opportunity to meet new friends? The Silver and 
Gold Society of St. Bernadette’s Church may be just 
what you need! The group meets on the second 

Wednesday of each month September through June at 12:45pm in 
St. Bernadette’s Community room. After sharing in a potluck lunch-
eon, the members hear from a speaker about any one of many inter-
esting topics. The speaker is followed by a short business meeting. If 
this appeals to you, be a guest at one of the meetings! 

 
Parish Athletics - Apex Winter Basketball  
Grades: PreK-6th (coed). Dates: Nov 26th – Feb 9th. 
Location: StMM Gym in Apex. Cost: Pre-K & Kindergarten 
$60; 1st-2nd $65; 3rd-6th $70  Pre-K & K meet once a week 

on Saturdays for a joint practice/game. 1st-6th grade will have a week-
ly practice with a game during the weekend. 

 
Join Catholic Charities at our 8th Annual Gala on 
October 27th  at the Raleigh Marriott Crabtree Valley. 
The Most Reverend Bishop Luis Rafael Zarama and 
the Catholic Charities Board of Directors are hosting 
this elegant night out featuring a cocktail hour, pro-
gram, and a live band which will support our services 

across the 54 counties of the Diocese of Raleigh.  The evening will 
also include a raffle drawing with the first prize winner taking home a 
Cruise Package and Travel Voucher valued at $4,300. Raffle tickets 
are $50 each, 3 for $100. They can be purchased online or on the 
night of the event. Winners do not need to be present so everyone 
can participate. For more information or to register, please visit 
www.CatholicCharitiesRaleigh.org/events/Gala-2018, or email Katey 
Fithian, Director of Development, at Kathryn.Fithian@raldioc.org.  

Interested in Joining Boy Scouts? Boys grades 6 - 12 are 
encouraged to join Boy Scouts of America, Troop 224.  We 
meet every Monday at 7 - 8:30 pm at StMM Room  

#201.  We go camping, white water rafting, hiking, etc. monthly.  If 
interested please contact Chris Vardis, cvardis11@gmail.com 
 
St. Stanislaus Church 21st Annual Polish Festival CANCELLED  
Due to the lingering effects of Hurricane Florence and the devastatio
n and damage to people and property the  Chairper-
sons of the Polish Festival Committee at St. Stanislaus Church 
in Castle Hayne has decided to cancel the 21st Annu-
al Polish Festival for this year.   
 

For the Deaf and Hard of Hearing Community there is a sign lan-
guage interpreted Mass usually at the 8:30am Sunday Mass at St. 
Michaels in Cary.             
 

Celebrate the Jazz Spirit of Mary Lou Williams - Saturday, Oct. 
20th , 7—10pm at Holy Cross Catholic Church in Durham.  Join us 
for a celebration of the life and faith of Mary Lou Williams, a jazz 
legend who created some of the most sophisticated 1930’s big-band 
hits and was a band member with many of the greatest jazz musi-
cians. She also was a woman of faith who created music for liturgy, 
including a Jazz Mass and a hymn praising St. Martin de Porres. 
Mary Lou also was an artist-in-residence at Duke University and a 
member of the Holy Cross Catholic Church in Durham.  Our celebra-
tion of her legacy begins with a reception and presentation, followed 
by a musical tribute, a performance of Mary Lou's jazz compositions 
by pianist Lydia Salett Dudley, and a discussion. This event is hosted 
by the Holy Cross Men’s Society. Proceeds support the parish’s col-
lege scholarship fund. Ticket and other details are available at 
www.holycrossdurham.org/maryloujazz. 
 
Ignatian Spiritual Exercises for Men and Women at Avila Retreat 
Center - The Spiritual Exercises provides an opportunity to quiet your 
soul from daily distractions and focus on Christ. Mass, Confession 
and Spiritual Direction will be available with a Legionary of Christ 
priest. There will be guided meditations with time for private reflec-
tion. This is an opportunity to listen and discern God’s voice in your 
soul. The Men’s retreat will be held December 7-9 and the Women’s 
retreat will be held January 18-20 at Avila Retreat Center in Durham. 
Cost of the retreat is $225 per person in advance or $250 within two 
weeks of the retreat. Materials, meals and linens are included.  For 
more information or to register, call (919) 274-9362 or 
email Raleighregnumchristi@gmail.com. 

Don't miss St. Michael the Archangel's 10th Annual 
Holiday Fair! Join us Saturday Nov. 10th from 9am – 
3pm. at 804 High House Rd, Cary in the Parish Cen-
ter. Shop from over 40 local crafters, artists, and direct 
sellers. Purchase food and door prize raffle tickets; 
proceeds benefit programs for children in need in our 

parish and community. 

 
 
 

 

  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

News From Other News From Other   
Organizations  Organizations   



 

 
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament:  
     Suzanne Ehrenzeller, 919-961-5092,  sme@nc.rr.com 
     Anita Becker, 642-0441, ALANITABECKER@aol.com 
Adult Faith Formation 
     Ronda Watts, 387-7818, rondatroywatts@gmail.com 
Altar Linens 
     Christine Agius, 303-5803, ceagius@gmail.com 
Altar Servers 
    Andree Genez, 677-1776, stmmaltarservers@gmail.com  
Boy Scouts 
    Chris Vardis—cvardis11@gmail.com  
Bulletin Advertising 
    Kate Bartos, Advertising Works, 906-1688 
    info@My-Ad-Works.com 
Catholic Senior Organization (CSO) 
    Miriam Moore, 387-8676, miriamdel79@yahoo.com  
    Fran Hughes,  267-210-8910, gmomfran@gmail.com 
Catechesis of the Good Shepherd:  
    Shana Zambone, 657-4800 ext. 7307,   
    zambone@stmm.net 
Children's Liturgy of the Word 

    Kelley Evenson, 280-9328, Kelley.evenson@gmail.com 
Chrysalis (Marriage Enrichment) 
    Kelley & Ryan Evenson,280-9328,  
    stmmchrysalis@gmail.com  
Counseling Services  
    Catholic Social Ministries -Sister Anne Heath, 388-3065 
Cub Scout Pack 224 
    Michael Barnhart, cubmaster@apexpack224.org  
Daytime Bible Study 
     Laurie Wendt, 303-5433, lauriewendt@gmail.com  
Extraordinary Ministers:  
    5pm Mass - Susan Grant,  gs757@bellsouth.net 
    9am Mass - Suzanne Ehrenzeller, sme@nc.rr.com 
    10:45am Mass - Lisa Westberg, lisa.westberg@pgnmail.com 
Extraordinary Ministers to the Sick  
    Dennis & Diane Zazem, 449-6198, denniszazem@yahoo.com,  
    Jim Schultz, 649-0194, jbschultz@bellsouth.net 
Friday Morning Men’s Faith Formation  
     Paul Mastropolo, 387-0574, pmastropolo@hotmail.com 
The Gabriel Project 
     Kristin Drake, 843-714-5563, kmdrake4@gmail.com 
Girl Scouts  
    Julie Cade, cade@stmm.net,  
Greeters 

     Markus Schneider, 335-3316, stmm.greeters@gmail.com  
Helping Hands Committee 
    Susan Grant, gs757@bellsouth.net 
    Kathy Barnack, 363-1948, kbarnack@nc.rr.com 
 

 
Habitat for Humanity 

    Terry Loding, 919-376-6714, stmmhabitat@gmail.com 
Knights of Columbus 

    Tom Blum,  gkkofc7186@gmail.com   
Lectors 
    Mark Iasiello,  363-7631, miasello@nc.rr.com  
Liturgical Environment 
    Joan Keary, 463-0024, dowjoanes22@gmail.com 
Marriage Ministry Wedding Team 
    Pam Andrejko, Amy Fisher, weddings@stmm.net 
Men's Bible Group 
     Mike Barnack, 363-1948, stm4@nc.rr.com 
Music Director 
     Kristin Wagner, 636-0114, stmm.music@gmail.com 
Newcomers Orientation Committee  
     Anita Becker, 642-0441, alanitabecker@aol.com 
Our Lady of the Rosary Makers 
      Heather Hunkele, 303-0015, Hunkele@nc.rr.com 
Parish Athletics 
     Anthony Reese, 859-2671, areese@stmm.net 
     www.parishathleticsnc.org 
Parish Council Chair 
      Steve Dudzinski, 909-5115, parishcouncil@stmm.net  
Parishioner Assistance Program (Help for People in Need)  
      Jim Wall, 367-0089, Jim_Wall@rocketmail.com  
Prayer Line 
      Miriam Beck, 924-1413, miriambeck24@gmail.com 
Respect Life Committee 
      Nicol Frewerd, 919-819-7812, nicol.frewerd@gmail.com   
Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA) 
      Celeste Usischon, 657-4800, ext. 7280,  
      rcia@stmm.net 
Safe Environment Coordinator 
     Bertha Smith, 657-4800 ext. 7301, bsmith@stmm.net  
Ushers 
     5pm Mass—Mike Barnack, mbarnack@nc.rr.com 
     9am Mass—Bertha Smith, bsmith@stmm.net 
     10:45am Mass—Don McKee,  d_mckee@live.com 
Vocation Awareness Program 
     Chris & Megan Brinkley, 215-2516, m.brinkley@live.com 
Welcome Committee Dinners:  
     Christine Agius, 919-303-5803, Moira Newns, 244-7865 
Women's Evening Bible Study 
      Moira Newns, 244-7865, mbnewns@aol.com   
 

Parish Contacts 

Parish Mission Statement 
 

We, the Parish of St. Mary Magdalene in Apex, North Carolina, 
Believe in the constant love of God made known to us through the words and actions of Jesus. 

We are a warm and welcoming community of faith in Christ and the Catholic Church. 
We are committed to the religious and academic education of our families as a foundation  

for spiritual growth and to bring us into a closer relationship with God. 
Through the guidance of the Holy Spirit, we seek to provide meaningful liturgies,  stimulating faith formation,  
And a broad range of social ministries for the growth of one another and of service to our greater community. 




